Miss Dorothy Cain
Office of Passenger Traffic Master, Sante Fe
Room 305, Union Depot
Kansas City, Missouri

Dear Dorothy:

It was good to have a visit with one of the outstanding citizens of Beattie, and to further have conversation regarding some of our mutual friends whom each of us have knownffor so many years.

many years.

We are playing basketball in Kansas City several times this year, and I assure you I will not forget you with a couple

With all good wishes, I am

of Ann Oakleys when these games come about.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

Lt. A. B. Copping
Navy V-12 Office

Dear Lt. Copping:

I am enclosing the communication from the Master Lock
Company of Milwaukee. The second puregraph of the letter refers
to the matter we had under discussion.

If you will kindly prepare the proper authorization, we
will appreciate same.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

July 18, 1945 I don't work with most mark most marker than the Third that the third the third than the T whether western't with the disputation becomes made and the production. AND AND THE PERSON AND THE PERSON AND THE PARTY AND THE PA the statement of the same of t AND THE SECOND STREET, to the wife Indiana to the terminate



MEMORIAL UNION

University of Kansas

Lawrence

July 9, 1945

Dr. F. C. Allen Robinson Gym

Dear "Phog":

Just a short note to tell you how much you were appreciated at the JAYHAWK SPI Friday, as the best master of ceremonies that could be found anywhere. Hope you enjoyed yourself as much as we did having you. Thank you again.

Gratefully yours,

Alberta Cornwell Pres. of Union Activities The way

Ward 26
Wm. Beaumont General Hospital
El Paso, Texas
27 June 1945

Registrar University of Kansas Lawrence, ansas

Dear Sir:

I am asking the Junction City Jr.-Sr. high School to forward a transcript of my high school credits to you.

When I am out of the army, I hope to become a resident student at Kansas University. I want to major in Physical Education. I have a slight problem, however, In the Philippines (Leyte), I had a gunshot wound in my right shoulder, and as a result have only about fif'y percent use of my arm.

I am personally convinced that my slight handicapt will not make any difference to my ability to become a physical education instructor (or to major in Physical Education) --but I am eager for your reaction.

If you feel I can go ahead and major in the field of my choice, would you recommend some courses I can take through USAFI (either directly from the Institute or with you through the Institute):

I shall look forward to hearing from you.

ours very truly,

PFC ROBERT W. CLOWE, 37725027

John Mel. Elour

P.S. I am a personal friend of Coach Henry Shenk, your coach.

He was my instructor at Jr. Senior High School in Junction City.

Capt. Forrest M. Chapman, ASP Convalescent Hospital, Camp Carson, Colorado.

Dear Forrest:

I was happy to have your letter of the 22nd instant and to know that you enjoy the Rebounds. It is a small service that we do for the boys in the armed forces, keeping them in touch with each other and with the activities of the University.

I was glad to see you at the basketball game last winter, and hope it will be possible for you and Alice to attend some of our games next season.

With best wishes for your complete recovery, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

CAPT. FORREST M. CHAPMAN 118 E. WINTAH Colorado Springo Cole. 22 may 1945 Dear "Doc": your second and most welcome "Rebounde" arrived yesterday couring me to realize my good intentione to write you, soon after the first, were still only intentione. It is recolless to say that I enjoy reading of the Boys and of your experiences. anyone of us would be something other than a jaylawh if we didn't read Rebounds from Cover to Cover. A appreciate Wick Flarrie faving you put me on your mailing list and of agree with Dick when he said in his last letter, "Dr. allen deserves the Bronze Star for his efforts in writing to the Boys overseas! I realize stora arent issued to civilians but if I tanks and appreciation will help I'm certain you are in for your store. miss Radan asked for oversear duty and was shipped out to a POE, However when the war ended in Europe she was still in the U.L. & has now been put in a replacement pool at Fit. Dix, N. J. the enjoyed the first copy of Refounds are much as I did + said to send you her best. She & her crew lave belped my leg immeasurably,

alief & of are beginning to think of leaving to Colorado just as the weather is beginning to get livable. I he medical Board recommended get livable. I he medical Board recommended Permanent Limited Duty for me today. Mow, In sweating out orders from washington. They may retire me, or assign me to duty. If it is duty, I'll probably draw ROTC duty, as a Colonel from Omaha interviewed me with that in mind last saturday. Regardless, we should be in Faurence in a fen weeke. Kansas still looke the best to me after africa, Italy + half the States of the 48.) I hanks again for remembering me. I certainly enjoyed seeing about half of the home bookelball games last season. I hadn't seen a game for three years and that too long for a Kaman. Amenely, Horrest M. Chapman

Again thanking you for sending Mrs. Allen and me the invitation and wishing all happiness and success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen Director, Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: of

Pot Justice M. Carman 36912617 Co. 13. Ordnance Ichool Bu. 1202147 aberdeen Proving Fround Maryland Rec. Robert G. Carman Haging Regiment Marine Fraining Command Camp Pendleton Breamside, Calif Candidater for copies of "Rebounds". Thanks Heale Caman Bob's address will som change for

July 26, 1945

Pvt. Justice N. Carman - 36912617 Co. B Ordnance School Bn. Box 147 Aberdeen Proving Ground, Maryland

Dear Justice:

I rode to Topeka last week with your dad. We were up there to advance the opportunity of Lawrence as one of the rehabilitation centers for returning service men.

On the trip we discussed the Jayhawk Rebounds and he told your dad I would be glad to send you a copy. I am sorry we havn't done this heretofore, but our list keeps growing and we are happy for that. We desire to give all the boys in service the best service we can render them from the home front.

Yesterday we started on the new Rebounds, but didn't get very far. We will keep plugging along though and send the next one to you as soon as it is out.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

July 25, 1945

Pfc. Robert G. Carman 76th Replacement Draft Staging Regiment Marine Training Command Camp Pendleton Oceanside, California

Dear Robert:

I accompanied your dad on a trip to Topeka last week. We were up there to further the opportunity of Lawrence as one of the rehabilitation centers for returning service men.

As we were driving up we discussed the Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly letter to the boys in service who are interested in what is going on around the University. I told your dad I would be glad to send you and Justice a copy. I am sorry we have not done so before, but our list keeps growing and we are happy for that. We desire to give all the boys in service the best service we can render them from the home front.

We started a new Rebounds yesterday, and will keep plugging along it until its finished. We will then send you a copy of it.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

on the right. Use typewriter, dark ink, or dark pencit. Point or small writing to not suitable for photographing

ICENSOR'S STAMP

DR. FORREST C. ALLEN
UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

LAWRENCE

KANSAS

FROM

Delmar L. Curry, Y3e

NSD -- Navy 3205

FPO, San Francisco, Calif.

(Sender's complete address above)

SEE INSTRUCTION NO. 2

Admiralty Islands July 31, 1945

Dear Doctor Allen,

I've just received the May edition of Jayhawk Rebounds and have thrilled anew to your excellent description of that March night Bill Johnson made his miraculous last minute appearance. I will always remember it as one of the most exciting evenings of the host we've had in Hoch auditorium.

Arrival of your Rebounds certainly provides one of the mail highlights of the month. Seems grand to hear about all the fellows we haven't been able to see in years. I think we'll have to dream up some kind of a special citation for you when this thing is all over:

Our main duty here at the Naval Supply Depot continues to be the same -- to see that the Fleet gets the million and one things needed to keep the Fleet trains operating. However, we have just opened a new Recreation Center which is supposed to be the fanciest in the Southwest Pacific. We have five quonsets given over to a library, writing, reading and game rooms with indirect lighting, stained built-ins and other comforts of stateside duty. Our library has a newspaper section that really rivals the one at the University except that we're about five weeks late in getting them. We get all the leading papers from thruout the country and we keep up pretty well on the Kansas news thru the Kansas City Star and Topeka Daily Capital. I have general supervision of the Welfare & Recreation program and as you might guess I'm enjoying it thoroughly. We are completing an elaborate athletic field with three diamonds, basketball courts, handball, etc. Just had Johnnie Bradley added to our staff. He's from San Francisco and knows a lot of our boys -- Ebling, Pralle, Wells, etc. having played against them in National AAU tournaments when he was with the Olympic Club.

Somewhere along the line my mailing address has gotten on your list with a slight error. I hate to wait the extra time while it bangs around these Pacific post offices, so I'll appreciate it immensely, Doc, if the succeeding ones can be sent here to NSD, Navy 3205. Hope you and Mrs. Allen are enjoying a pleasant summer.

Delmar L. Curry

HAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETE
ADDRESS AT TOP?

V.-MAIL

HAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETE

· * 0. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE 1 1915 18 -- UNIGH-S

18

Due to unforeseen circumstances, it has been necessary to change the date of this presentation to Friday, October 6th.

Please Present to Guard at Gate

GUEST

Presentation Ceremony

ARMY AND NAVY PRODUCTION AWARD

SUNFLOWER ORDNANCE WORKS

LAWRENCE, KANSAS

OCTOBER 6, 1944

Non-transferable



The employees of

Hercules Powder Company

Sunflower Ordnance Works

request the honor of your presence at ceremonies

accompanying the presentation of

the Army Navy Production Award

to the plant at Lawrence, Kansas

Saturday, October seventh

nineteen hundred and forty four

at three forty-five o'clock